
NMBHGC Minutes Nov.6, 2008
 
General meeting called to order by Ed at 7:00pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
 
1. Treasurer's report given with $9358. in account, $2090 of which is the lead reclamation CD. Seconded and
     approved by vote.
2. Oct. minutes read, no changes, seconded and approved by vote.
Old Business:
1. Rendezvous was very successful largely due to Bob Whelchel, showing a profit of some $166. He 
reported
    $1400. from the rifle raffle, $1275. from registration and a $100. donation. A letter of thanks was read from
    Del Rea's son Jon in appreciation for the Rendezvous experience.
2. Ed informed that the Sandia BS as a group will not get club support for up coming event at the Founder's
    Ranch due to a lack of preparation on their behalf. Volunteers will be covered by their insurance.
3. need volunteers for the Rendezvous committee.
4. the Oct. bp shoot was excellent with 10 youths participating.
5. Sporting Clays ( Suzi ) reported 58 shooters and turned in ~$900. to the club. They purchased four new
    machines during the year at $1400. which was taken out incrementally during the season.
    #111;222;333;444.
6. Mike and the Youth group showed an avg. 8-15 shooters per event, using some 3500-4000 rounds,
    which made for a very good season. Looking forward to next year.
7. Hawk brought to our attention that NRA benefits, such as life insurance need to be activated. Check
    the back of NRA card for info.
New Business:
1. Bob proposed $100. each for Lynn and Suzi for their Sporting Clays work. This was amended to $200. 
each
    after discussion. Seconded and approved by vote.
2. Bob showed the buffalo hide (robe) that is being raffled for the next Rendezvous, 600 tickets are available
    at 3 for $5.
3 Orientation will be on Thurs. the 13th at ~4:00pm at the range. Last one for the year.
4. Karma said the range needs to be closed during regularly scheduled events due to distraction caused
    by other's shooting.
5. Suzi proposed $500. for the Ponderosa 4H, seconded and approved.
6. as thanks from Suzi and Lynn Miller, there will be a "Youth Shoot" on Dec. 6th from noon to 4:00pm.
    For ages 8 to 15 or so. Weather permitting.
7. CAS needs volunteers to run events
8. new member intro
9. reminder that Dec. meeting is the Pot Luck!
10 motion to adjourn, seconded and approved


